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November 15, 2019 

 
Mr. Drew Bohan  
Executive Director 
California Energy Commission 
1516 Ninth Street  
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
Subject: Repeated Application for Confidential Designation 

Cultural Resources Information – Historical Report in Response to 
CEC Staff Data Request Number 17 
Walsh Backup Generating Facility (19-SPPE-2) 
 

Dear Mr. Bohan, 
 
651 Walsh Partners, LLC (WP, LLC), as owner of Walsh Backup Generating 
Facility and Walsh Data Center (WBGF), requests that the attached information 
be designated confidential pursuant to a Repeated Application for Confidential 
Designation under Title 20, Division 2, Chapter 7, Article 2, Section 2505(a)(4) of 
the California Code of Regulations (CCR).  The information is a report entitled, 
“HISTORIC RESOURCE EVALUATION, 601-711 Walsh Avenue, Santa Clara, 
California”, dated November 2019 and prepared by Architectural Resources 
Group. 
 
This Repeated Application for Confidential Designation covers additional cultural 
resources information as titled above.  This additional information is substantially 
similar and directly related to the cultural resource information supplied to the 
CEC in response to Staff Data Requests, which also requested confidential 
designation from the CEC.  The CEC Executive Director granted Confidential 
Designation of the original cultural resources material on October 24, 2019. This 
update is being provided as response to CEC Staff Data Request 17. 
 
As previously noted this information is being submitted under 20 CCR 2505(a)(4) 
which states in pertinent part, 
 

“[a]n applicant… seeking a confidential designation for information 
that is substantially similar to information… for which an application 
for confidential designation was granted by the Executive Director 
pursuant to subdivision (a)(3)(A) of this section, the new application 
need contain only a certification, executed under penalty of perjury, 
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stating that the information submitted is substantially similar to the 
previously submitted information and that all the facts and 
circumstances relevant to confidentiality remain unchanged.” 

 
I certify under penalty of perjury that the information contained in this Repeated 
Application for Confidential Designation is substantially similar to the previously 
submitted cultural resource information, and that all of the facts and 
circumstances relevant to confidentiality remain unchanged.  Additionally, I certify 
that all of the information provided is true, correct and complete to the best of my 
knowledge and I am authorized to make the application and certification on 
behalf of the applicant WP, LLC. 
 
    
       

  
      __________________________ 
 Scott A. Galati 

Counsel to 651 Walsh Partners, LLC 


